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Cache La Poudre  
Elementary School 

3511 W. Cty. Rd. 54G 
LaPorte, CO 80535 

 
 

Principal 

Landus Boucher 
  

Vice Principal 

 Colleen Worman 

 
General Information 
 

Office Hours   
   7:15am - 3:15pm 
 
Phone Numbers 
    Office      488-7600  
     Fax          488-7676 
     *If your child is ill or will 
not be at school, please  
leave a message on the 
Attendance line.  
 
School Hours 
    7:50am - 2:35pm 
    Supervision begins at  
    7:45am  
 
 

Preschool  
          7:40am - 2:35pm 
           
 
Website    
https://cpe.psdschools.org 

 

 

 

October 2022 

Pirate Pages 
 

Advertising in this newsletter does not imply endorsement by Poudre School District.  

continued on next page 

October Calendar 

  
Monday, October 3 

  
Science Matters 

  
2:35-3:35 

  
Tuesday, October 4 

Choir 
Lego Stem Class 

7:15-7:45 
2:35-4:05 

  
Wednesday, October 5 

  
Chess Wizards 

  
2:35-3:35 

  
Thursday, October 6 

  
Young Rembrandts 

  
2:35-3:35 

  
Monday, October 10 

4th Grade Field trip 
Science Matters (last class) 

9:15-11:35 
2:35-3:35 

  
Tuesday, October 11 

Choir 
Lego Stem Class 

7:15-7:45 
2:35-4:05 

  
Wednesday, October 12 

  
Chess Wizards 

  
2:35-3:35 

  
Thursday, October 13 

  
NO SCHOOL 

  

  
Friday,  October 14 

  
NO SCHOOL 

  

  
Tuesday, October 18 

Choir 
Lego Stem Class 

7:15-7:45 
2:35-4:05 

  
Wednesday, October 19 

  
Chess Wizards 

  
2:35-3:35 

https://cpe.psdschools.org/
http://www.youthclinic.com/
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From the Principal      

October Calendar     continued 

  
Thursday, October 20 

  
Young Rembrandts 

  
2:35-3:35 

  
Tuesday, October 25 
  

Choir 
PTO Meeting 
Secret Garden Clean up 
Lego Stem (last Class) 

7:15-7:45 
8:00 
10:00-12:00 
2:35-4:05 

  
Wednesday, October 26 

  
Chess Wizards 

  
2:35-3:35 

  
Thursday, October 27 
  

Picture Retakes 
Young Rembrandts 

8:00 
2:35-3:35 

October already!!! The new school year is off and 
running. We have been in school for just over a month 
and all classes are in full swing. It is amazing how fast 
the year goes. It is a reminder to us that every minute 
counts in school as we work together to make learning 
authentic, relevant, and interesting! 

Thank you for sending your children to school well rested and on time. 
Attendance has a huge impact on a child’s education. We expect students to 
have no more than 10 absences for the entire year. Please remember we 
believe that communication is key – don’t hesitate to contact us should you 

https://wecleanlocal.com/
http://www.womensclinicnoco.com/
http://www.saludclinic.org/
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From the Principal      continued 

have any concerns, questions, or comments. Research shows, and common 
sense tells us that when schools and families work together children benefit. 

October is the month for our fall conferences.  Conferences are a great way for 
teachers and parents to start a yearlong commitment to communication about 
the education of your child. The focus will be an opportunity to reflect on the 
year so far, share insights and wonderings as well as set goals for the rest of the 
year.  Parent teacher conferences are scheduled with your child’s teacher. Most 
conferences will take place the week of October 10th.  Conferences will take 
place in person or virtually. Please work with your child’s teacher to find a time 
that will work for you, as our goal is to meet with a parent or guardian of every 
student! 

We are amazed and grateful for all the energy put into the Pirate Peg Leg Fun 
Run sponsored by the PTO. This is the one fundraiser our PTO coordinates 
annually and we always feel so appreciative to our community for working 
together to raise money and create a fun experience for our students. Students 
participated in our annual fun run on the morning of September 30th. This 
fundraiser supports our school in a variety of ways. Thank you to everyone who 
sponsors our students and helps them earn money for the school.  We have a 
truly amazing group of parents, extended families and community that are 
committed to helping our school. 

We are looking forward to enjoying fall as October is upon us. Thank you for 
sharing your children’s knowledge, energy, and curiosity with us. We are 
pleased to be able to work with and serve this wonderful community! 

mailto:schoolnewslettercompanyco@gmail.com
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October Count is going on now! 

No Dogs Allowed 

1.   What is the importance of October Count? 

       October Count is very important.  This is 
what is used to calculate the funding that is 
received by the schools and by the district. 
Funding helps pay for teachers, support staff, 
books, supplies and many of the programs the school offers. 

2.   What do parents need to know about the importance of student 
attendance during this period?  

        A student must establish attendance to be included in the count, so it is 
very important kids are here during the 2-week count period.   If the 
student is absent on the official count day, October 3rd, attendance from 
the previous week and the following week are used to meet the 
attendance requirement.   

       Thank you for your help with getting your students to school! 

Many of us are dog lovers, however unexpected situations 
can occur with children and dogs running around before 
and after school.  Please do not bring your dog on campus 
during school hours.   Thank You!  

http://www.joemivshekrealtor.com/
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SNACKS AT SCHOOL  

Immunizations 

Before School/After School 

Breakfast morning supervision starts at 7:30. Please do not drop off your 
student at that time unless they are planning to eat breakfast in the cafeteria.  
To have breakfast students enter the cafeteria on the west side of the building 
and eat in the cafeteria. At 7:45 students may begin to line up at their outside 
classroom door to wait for their teacher to open the door at the start of the 
day at 7:50.  

Alphabest childcare is available before and after school from 6:30-7:50am and 
2:35-6:00pm.  To enroll in Alphabest, go https://www.psdschools.org/
AlphaBest . 

Students are encouraged to bring a healthy snack to school each 
day.  Often students come to school without one.   This can be a 
sad situation at snack time. The PTO has generously offered to 
provide each classroom with a few snacks for students who are 
unable to bring a snack or forget it occasionally. Unfortunately, 
our school cannot provide snacks for all students every day. Please remember 
to send a snack with your child each day.   Thank you.  

All student immunizations and exemptions must be completed 
by November 1, 2022.  Students that are due for immunizations 
or need an updated exemption form should have received an 
electronic email indicating that this is due.   After November 1, 
students may be excluded from school until they are updated. 

Please bring a copy of updated immunizations or the exemption form to the 
office.  If you have any questions, please contact Sheri Furlott, RN or Trish 
Rundquist  at 970-488-7600. 

https://www.psdschools.org/AlphaBest
https://www.psdschools.org/AlphaBest


CLPE Pirate Pages 

PAGE  6 

PICTURE RETAKES-OCTOBER 27TH    
     IN THE MORNING  

Parent Handbook 

Volunteering at CLPE  

If you are planning to help in your child’s 
classroom, you must sign up to volunteer at the 
Poudre School District website.  All volunteers 
must be registered with the district.  

A volunteer may engage with students in school 
settings, this includes: 

• Help in small groups 

• Help with field trips 

• Help with an activity or club 

• Help with a classroom party 

• Help in the library/specials 
 

The link to sign up to volunteer is below.  When you first come into the school 
to volunteer after registering online and receiving your approval, please bring in 
your license so we can get you signed in to our system and print out a volunteer 
badge.   

https://www.psdschools.org/community/volunteers 

If your child was absent on picture day (September 8th 
in the morning) or if you would like a retake, we will 
have them on Oct 27.  If a retake, you will need to 
return  the pictures you do not want in order to get the 
retakes without charge.   

CLPE has a Parent – student handbook on our website.  Please be sure to read 
the handbook to find out information from dress code to birthday celebrations.  
See the link below to check it out.   

https://cpe.psdschools.org/sites/cpe/files/202208/CLPE%20Parent%
20Handbook%202022-2023.pdf 

https://www.psdschools.org/community/volunteers
https://cpe.psdschools.org/sites/cpe/files/2022-08/CLPE%20Parent%20Handbook%202022-2023.pdf
https://cpe.psdschools.org/sites/cpe/files/2022-08/CLPE%20Parent%20Handbook%202022-2023.pdf
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Free/Reduced Lunch   

Applications for the 2022-23 School Year are being 
Accepted Now 

Applications for the Free and Reduced Meals program 
are being accepted for the 2022-23 school year 
now. Please fill out ALL required information in the 
application.  Incomplete applications cannot be 
processed. Only one application per household is required. Applications may 
also be picked up at the Child Nutrition Department, 1502 S. Timberline Road 
or our school office. 

PSD Free and Reduced Meals Policies   |   PSD Free and Reduced Meals Policies 
(Spanish) 

Eligibility and notification 

Students may be eligible for free or reduced lunches if they 
receive Supplemental Nutrition Assistance program (SNAP) or if the household 
income is within the eligibility limits set by the government. Children who 
qualify for free or reduced meals are offered the same foods as children who 
pay full price.  

Once your application has been reviewed, you will be notified of the 
decision. Applications may take up to 10 days to be processed. Households 
are responsible for meal costs until the application has been processed. If 
you're denied benefits, you may appeal the decision. Instructions for the appeal 
process will be included with the eligibility determination letter. 

Note: You may be asked to verify information in the application, allowing the 
school district to confirm eligibility for the free and reduced meals. 

To request a copy of your Free and Reduced Meals letter, email the following 
information to nutrition@psdschools.org 

• Student(s) full name. 

• Student(s) ID number. 

• Student(s) Date of Birth. 

• The school year of the requested letter. 

• Specify if you would like to receive the letter via email, United States 
Postal Service, or if you would like to pick up the letter at the Child 
Nutrition Office. 

Once the request is received, we will verify your student(s)' information and 
send you a copy of the requested letter(s). 

https://www.myschoolapps.com/Application
https://www.myschoolapps.com/Application
https://www.psdschools.org/sites/default/files/PSD/child_nutrition/22-23%20F%26R%20Public%20Release%20PSD.pdf
https://www.psdschools.org/sites/default/files/PSD/child_nutrition/22-23%20F%26R%20Public%20Release%20-%20Spanish%20PSD.pdf
https://www.psdschools.org/sites/default/files/PSD/child_nutrition/22-23%20F%26R%20Public%20Release%20-%20Spanish%20PSD.pdf
https://peak--coloradopeak.force.com/peak/s/benefit-information/benefit-detail?language=en_US&category=food-assistance-programs
mailto:nutrition@psdschools.org
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continued on next page 

https://bit.ly/3ChhCB2
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http://www.tinyurl.com/clpePTOsignup
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October Breakfast Menu 
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October Lunch Menu 


